
MINUTES
TURBEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
November 7, 2022
6:30 p.m.

Members Present:	Mayor Kathryn Turbeville, Councilmembers Albert Mobley, 
Doyl Gray, and  Herbert Mims

Others Present:	Town Clerk Kaitlin Alexander, Assistant Town Clerk Taylor Osborne, 
Town Administrator Bill Taylor, Public Works Director Ellis Evans,	 Tammy Hicks, and Pat Coker

1. Mayor Turbeville called the town council meeting to order at 6:30 pm and declared that a quorum was present. Councilmember Mims offered the invocation.

2. Mayor Turbeville introduced for council’s consideration the agenda for the November 7, 2022, regular council meeting. Councilmember Mims made a motion to approve the meeting agenda. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Gray and passed by unanimous vote.
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3. [bookmark: _Hlk116461092]Mayor Turbeville introduced for council’s consideration the minutes from the October 11, 2022, regular council meeting. Councilmember Mobley made a motion to approve both sets of the minutes as written. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Gray and passed by unanimous vote.

4. Mayor Turbeville introduced for council’s consideration Resolution 2022-R-04. A Resolution Adopting the Clarendon County Hazard Mitigation Plan. Administrator Taylor stated each county located within the Santee Lynches region updates their hazard mitigation plan every 5 years. This would be from 2020 to 2025. Adoption of the hazard mitigation plan would make the town eligible to receive potential funding to address any hazard mitigation efforts the town might need to protect local assets. A motion was made by Councilmember Gray to adopt this resolution. This motion was seconded by Councilmember Mobley and passed by unanimous vote. 

5. Public Works director Ellis Evans said that the crew has begun putting up Christmas lights in the town.

6. Councilmember Mims asked if anyone knew when the new fire station will be built. Mayor Turbeville stated she was not sure.

7. There being no further business, Councilmember Gray made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Mims and passed by a unanimous vote. The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.


Respectfully submitted,
Kaitlin Alexander
Town Clerk
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